Cloghroe National School 
Intimate Care and Toileting Policy

Intimate Care is the attending to the needs of children who have wet or soiled themselves either by accident or due to medical or developmental reasons. If a member of staff has concerns about managing personal or intimate care then they should make these known to the Principal. All personnel involved in intimate care will have met the necessary screening requirements when being employed by the school.
Children with Specific Toileting/Intimate Care Needs:
· In all situations where a pupil needs assistance with toileting/intimate care, school and parents will communicate after enrolment and before the child starts school. Parents/Guardians, Principal, Class Teacher, SNA, and if appropriate, the pupil may attend.
· The specific care needs of the child, and how the school will meet them, will be clarified.
· The staff to be involved in this care will be identified and provision will be made for occasions when the particular staff involved are absent. A written copy of what has been agreed will be made and kept in the child’s file. 

· Two members of staff will be present when dealing with intimate care/toileting needs.  Any deviation from the agreed procedure will be recorded and notified to the DLP and the parents/guardians. 

· In line with the school’s Child Safeguarding Statement staff should aim to remain potentially visible to colleagues, whilst providing privacy for the child, for example, keep the door slightly ajar or may request that another colleague is present when a child’s intimate care needs are being supported.

· Any changes will be discussed with parents/guardians and pupil, where appropriate. This will be noted in writing in the pupil’s file.
· As far as possible the pupil will be involved in identification of his/her personal requirements, wishes, changes etc.
· At all times the dignity and privacy of the pupil will be paramount in addressing intimate care needs.
· Staff will wear protective gloves.
· Care should be taken to dispose of any soiled wipes, bagged and disposed directly into the main outside bin. 

Toileting Accidents:

· Children are encouraged to be as independent as possible. Where capable, the pupil will be offered fresh clothing to clean and change himself/herself.
· If, for any reason, the child is unable to clean or change themselves, two members of staff  will attend to him/her.
· Parents will be notified of these accidents.
· All classrooms have designated toilets. Other pupils may be directed to use alternative toilets while the intimate care needs of one child are attended to (in order to protect their privacy). 


· Soiled clothing should be placed in a nappy sack /plastic bag and tied firmly for returning to Parents. Spare clothing stored in the downstairs lock-up will be made available for children to change into if necessary 

This policy was adopted by the Board of Management on 18th October 2017.
It will be reviewed by the Board of Management as deemed necessary by staff and/or Board of Management.
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